Selectmen's minutes of meeting January 4, 2021 Members present: Brian O'Rourke, George Riley, Mark Newman, Joanne Grybosh by remote, Dolores Harasyko, Admin. Asst. Called to order at 7:02 p.m. Remote participation provided for the public. Reviewed and signed minutes of meetings. No purchase orders to review. Future agenda items: George would like to contact Roger Kohler for additional data for the marijuana bylaw. Clarified that it is the responsibility of the Planning Board to present a revised draft to the Board of Selectmen. Accept letter of resignation from John Burrows from the Zoning Board of Appeals. We will review and sign a Common Victualler's License for a farm stand at 7 New Hartford Road. Reviewed mail. Reviewed and signed warrants. Topics not reasonably anticipated by the Chair: Joanne presented a letter of support for the Greenagers' application for a MA DCR RecTrails grant on behalf of the Town for Yanner Park. The Greenagers' youth crew will build a trail through Yanner Park which will connect Town Hill and Hammertown Roads. This connection will enable visitors to hike from the Town Hall Annex to Town Hill Road via BNRC's Clam River property and Yanner Park, with the option to detour over to the State's Clam River Dam property. The board unanimously supports this project and looks forward to seeing Yanner Park flourish as a recreational resource for the town. Letter signed by all. Joanne reminded the Selectmen that at this time there is also a School Committee meeting being held discussing the school's FY2021 budget. She and Roger Brown are participating remotely. Meeting adjourned at 7:11 p.m.

Brian O'Rourke

George Riley

Mark Newman